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Dear Families and Friends, 
 

Governing Council Report –11th of August 2020 
 

Governing Council met to discuss the planning in place 
for the Year 7 to high school move in 2022. Ms. Dina 
Phan, staff member from Woodville High School, came 
to share some of the plans to provide a strong 
transition but also to hear our questions and insights 
about the move. WHS are responding to the needs of 
our Year 5 students by scheduling a visit on Tuesday, 
8th of September 2020. 
During this excursion Year 5 students will: 

 receive a tour of the school 

 enjoy a music concert 

 have opportunities to share their ideas about high 
school  

 participate in a Q&A with the WHS on the student 
Ambassadors 

 contribute to STEM and Learning Hub activities eg 
Time Capsule and Learning Environment designs  

 

Governing Council continued our conversations in 
readiness for the 10th Anniversary celebrations. Plans 
for the front entrance rejuvenation were explored as 
were ideas about using decorative pavers to 
acknowledge those who have contributed to our 
school since opening.  

 
Year 6/7 Leadership Day by Ishika & Victoria  
On Wednesday, the 12th of August, the Year 6/7 
students held Leadership Day which was run by the 
Year 7 Ambassadors. There were a total of six 
activities which included lava blocks, the egg & spoon 

obstacle race, water relay, Dr. Danger, Cross-over tag 
and the Marble Run.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The aim of our Leadership Day was to work together 
as a team and to show leadership skills. As 
Ambassadors we would like to say a big thank you to 
all of our teachers and to Ms. Jodie Lewis who worked 
with the Ambassadors to help us plan the day.   
 

Basketball at St Clair’s 

Our Nuggets Teams had a convincing win on Friday 
33-12, bouncing back from a loss the previous week. 
The Bulls (boys’ team) and Hornets, (girls’ team) had 
their Showdown with the Bulls winning after a closely 
fought tussle, 31-27. The Hornets were at one stage 6 
points up only to be overrun by the accuracy of the 
Bulls’ shooting. 
The sportsmanship was clearly on display, lead by the 
coaches and families with lots of encouragement by all. 
The schedule for the weekly games can be accessed 
by families from the Sportsfix Website. 
https://sportfix.net/StClairRecreationCentre . 
This week’s schedule: 
Hornets @ 4:35 versus Challa Gardens 
Nuggets @5:20pm versus Nazareth. 
Bulls @ 5:20 versus Kilkenny. 
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Term  3                                                             20th  August,  2020 
 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 17/8/2020 Science Week 
 21/8/2020 Starlab incursion Building 9 
 25/8/2020 Childcare Governing Council 
 27/8/2020 National Day against Bullying 

Assembly lead by the Ambassadors (2 x 1/2 
school gatherings)  

 31/8/2020 STUDENT-FREE DAY 
 9/9/2020 Aboriginal Hearing Checks 

 

 

mailto:info@wgs.sa.edu.au
https://sportfix.net/StClairRecreationCentre
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In Maths this term Room 9007 have been challenging themselves through group challenges. Each week 
has been a different challenge with some kind of mystery to solve. Students needed to work collaboratively 
in their teams to complete each question and sort through the clues. The questions allow students to revise 
their skills in addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. First students need to read each question and 
then work out which skill is required to answer it correctly. They have demonstrated great team work skills 
including taking turns and working together to solve each problem. This has definitely been a highlight of 
the Maths curriculum this term. 
 

Red Learning Area 

Troy, Campbell and Teresa working 
together to solve a clue. 

 

Hawa, Ana and Amina in a huddle to 

make sure no one hears their answer. 

 

In 9008 we have been learning to use quicker, more efficient 

counting strategies in Maths. In particular, we have focussed 
on- 
  Subitising 

 Counting-on 

 Double 

 Near-doubles 

 Repeated addition  

 Skip-counting  

 Groups of  
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This term, the students in Rooms 9011 and 9012 have 

been completing a lot of work from the Bounce Back program. 
They are also learning to apply a Growth Mindset to their 
thinking. Bounce Back provides practical strategies to improve 
wellbeing and helps both students to cope with the complexities 
of their everyday lives. The program also teaches children how 
to ‘bounce back’ when they experience sadness, difficulties, 
frustrations and challenging times. This term, the students have 
been working through the unit about Relationships. They are 
learning that when you get along with others, you feel happier 
and have more chance of making and keeping friends.  
 

Students from 9011 and 9012 with 

their Bounce Back work 

Growth Mindset  

When students apply a Growth Mindset to their thinking, 

they are more open to persisting when learning becomes 

challenging. They believe they can reach their goals by 

working hard and by not giving up. Students are able to 

build the strong resilience that is essential for great 

accomplishment.  

 

Sophie and Ema in front of the Growth 

Mindset Tree in 9011.  

We have been regularly practising and developing our efficient counting skills through counting physical 

collections of items as well as photographs of collections. We record and label our counting and afterwards 

we share our counting strategies during Maths Chats, learning from the ideas and strategies of our classmates.  

 
“Knowing lots of 

strategies is a 

good thing 

because it helps 

you figure out the 

answers quicker”-  

Khoi Do 9008 

“It helps me do my 

maths quicker and 

helps me check 

my answersò- 

 Minh Pham 9008 
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SCHOOL CARD 
 

 
  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

If you haven’t already put in a school card 
application for this year, could you please 
do so as soon as possible?  There is now 
an opportunity to fill in a form online (see 
right). 
 
Alternatively you can still come into the 
school office and fill out a form.   
Please do not hesitate to ask the front 
office staff if you need any help. 

 


